
 

Coming Events 

March 12, 2020 

 

 

 

 

Attendance, 13 

Guests:  Barb Rodgers, Gary Moreau, Sue McDaniel, Mary Andert, Sherri Oncken, and Linda Simmons 

Drawing Winner:  Kayde Holton      

March Birthdays:  Milford Shepherd 12, Lindsey Wulff 14, Harold Hackman 21, Craig Adams 23, and 

Hugh Murrell 31         

Cooks, Doug Oncken did the corned beef 

Coming Events: 

Evening Meeting, Th, Mar 26, 6:00 at the clubhouse 

Lacrosse, Sat, Mar 28, 1:00, Tm 3 

Lacrosse, Wed, Apr 1, 5:00, Tm 4 

Today's Meeting:  President Mike Gregory opened our evening meeting at 6:10.  Lloyd Viehland led us 

in our invocation.  We then sat down to a corned beef and cabbage dinner provided by Doug Oncken and 

the rest of the membership.  These evening meetings are becoming very popular with the membership.  

The next one is on Mar 28 and the menu will feature casseroles.  I am planning  on making a tuna and 

noodle casserole.  After the dinner, Cheryl Gregory led us in the Pledge of Allegiance to open our 

business meeting.  It was reported that Lindsey Wulff was hospitalized Wednesday with a kidney 

infection, but she hopes to be released this weekend.  Linda French is down with a bad back and has her 

surgery scheduled for April 6.  Doug went over some common sense items to reduce exposure to the 

corona virus, concentration on washing your hands being careful about the surfaces you touch.  Painting 

the inside of the clubhouse will start March 23.  The clubhouse already looks a lot brighter.  Jack went 

over the work schedule at Columbia College.  The corona virus is causing havoc with all athletics.  

Columbia College will NOT host the state gymnastics tournament scheduled for March 20-22.  This event 

was a big money maker for our club and we will miss the income.  As of now, the lacrosse schedule is 

still intact, but we will be watching for any changes.  Someone reported that the Woodlandville Church 

breakfast is scheduled for this Saturday, opening at 7:00.  President Mike Gregory did the formal 

installation of  Kenny Ratliff and Don Logan as members of our club.  Three other members could not 

make it for their installation.  We will get them installed soon.  Cheryl Gregory led us in the Optimist 

Creed to close the meeting. 

Today's Program:  This evening, we heard from Gary Moreau and Mobility Worldwide which is an 

initiative of PET International, Inc.  Over 70 million people worldwide are leg disabled, without help, 

they crawl in the dirt.  This group of over 100 volunteers in Mid-Missouri builds hand-cranked mobility 

carts that allow them to go where ordinary wheelchairs won’t go.  They make large and small crank carts 

and a pull cart.  Last year, they distributed 1656 carts in over 100 countries worldwide.  Lloyd Viehland, 



Doug Oncken, and Don Davis, from our club, have been volunteers for this group.  They are also 

renovating sewing machines for the third world.  Here is a picture of Lloyd on one of the large carts. 

.  

Upcoming Programs: 
   Mar 19  Diamond Council 

   Mar 26  The VA Resource Center 

   Apr 2   Daniel Boone Little League 

 


